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 Derek and Jane French 
 Location: Bilbao, SPAIN 
 Mission:   Student ministry

Sarriko church youth weekend will take place at a campsite 
near Burgos from 16 to 18 September. The teaching during 
the camp will be focused  on putting faith into action.  This 
is a key camp for the young people as they return to school.  

September is always a month of “beginnings”! Pray for the 
university students who are beginning a new semester.  
Pray that many GBU groups (student ministry) would 
resume with a renewed enthusiasm for growing in their 
faith and sharing the good news of Christ on campus and 
that they would put into action what they learned at the 
camps during the summer.

Bilbao International Church also resumes many of their 
regular activities this month after a short summer break 
and many return to the Basque Country after visiting 
families during the summer months. Give thanks for a 
new family that have joined the church. They are very 
enthusiastic and keen to become involved in the life of the 
church and they have three young children, so that is very 
exciting for the Sunday School!  The church also has a need 
for more Sunday school leaders.

Andamio Kids Publishing team have a meeting on Tuesday 
27 September to focus on books that will be published in 
the next two years. So far, in 2023 they hope to translate 
and publish Christmas and Easter toddler books by Steph 
Williams. Pray that God would use these wonderful 
resources to reach the hearts and minds of kids throughout 
Spain and the Spanish speaking world. 

A full time GBU staff worker is greatly needed for the 
North of Spain. Derek and Jane would also love to have 
a larger team ministry for their area, with people that can 

•	 Pray for the Youth Camp in September that the 
young people would be encouraged in their walk 
with God and that God would give them courage to 
share their faith in school. 

•	 Pray or all the groups starting up again after the 
summer break.  Pray that leaders would return 
rested, refreshed and ready for a new season. 

•	 Pray for Andamio Kids as they continue to select, 
translate, and publish resources for kids, young 
people, families and church ministries. Pray for 
wisdom and for widespread distribution. 

•	 Pray for more team members to help out with the 
growing work.

Prayer points

be involved in various ministry needs, such as local church 
ministry, GBU (university) and GBE (high school) ministry.  
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